SARAH SEIDEL SISTERHOOD



HANUKAH!

NEWSLETTER DECEMBER, 1974



The next meeting of the Sarah Scidel Sisterhood will be held on Monday, December 9th at 8:00 P.M. at the synagogue. At the last meeting it was decided that instead of exchanging gifts as we usually do at the December meeting, we would each bring a \$1.00 donation to be used as a joint Hanukah present from all of us to the Sunday School since the Sunday School is in need of supplies.

The men of the congregation are invited to join us at the December meeting so be sure to bring all of your men out! We certainly had a good time the last time we met jointly. The program will be devoted to the U. J. A. A notable speaker from the Trenton area will present his views on the needs of the U. J. A; this includes the Jewish Federation of Trenton of which we are a part. Leah Smullan, Phyllis Kamer and Larry Fenick are the chairpersons for the drive in Gordentown Area this year.

The next Friday night services will be on December 13th at 8:15 P.M. Our religious school youngsters will give a program during the Friday evening services on December 13th, for a Hanukah Shabbat. Mr. Fried has announced that on Sunday morning, December 15th, the religious school children will present a performance at 10 A.M. in observance of Hanukah to which everyone is invited. Come and enjoy the children!

The Sr. Youth Group continues to meet at 6:30 P.M. on Wednesday evenings at the synagogue. They have gone roller skating on November 20th and on November 27th they attended a "Turkey Dance" at the Jewish Community Center in Cherry Hill, with high school age youths from all over South Jersey.

A Jr. Youth Group to include 5, 7 and 8th graders had its first meeting Sunday, November 24th. They have planned a bag lunch and bowling party for Sunday, December 8th at 1:30 P.M. Acting as advisor to the Jr. Group is David Fried. Mr. Fried is now the U.S.Y. Regional Director of South Jersey.

Four members of Sisterhood are going to Johnstone to join some of the Jewish youth for a Hanukah party. They are Mina Malone, Renee Harrison, Lilyan Kanter, and Alice Mervish. Cookies for the youngsters will be contributed by Min Weisman, Marlene Liebowitz, Shyrle Kushner, Elaine Trackman, Dorothy Gutstein and Ida Reichlin.

Don't forget that Phyllis Kamer is having a Donor Bowling party at Papp's Bowling Alley on Sunday, December 8, at 7:00 P.M. Following bowling there will be refreshments including latkes at Phyllis' house at 827 East Drive in Bordentown Township. The reservations are \$6.00 per couple. Please call Phyllis to make your reservations at 290-2790.

A very successful Donor Art Auction was held on Sunday, November 17. Members Dale Edelson, Rhea Goldman, Seena Groveman and Phoebe Nissim have earned a lot of money for sisterhood by their efforts. Other members should take a lesson from these members and join together to sponsor events. It's fun and it creates new friendships, too, within Sisterhood when you work together in that fashion.



Remember to phone ida Reichlin for cards to be mailed for you for Joyous occasions, sorrowful occasions, and also for "Get Well" cards. Her phone number is 298-1142. The new minimum donation for a card mailed in your name is \$1.00.

Best wishes for continued recovery to Ella Kessler and Hyman Goldman who are now recuperating at home.

For all your printing needs we recommend a new printing service on South Broad Street in Trenton. It is called "Designing Woman" and is owned by Beth. Feinstein. She was very gracicus about donating her services to the Donor Art Auction — ergo — this little free commercial!

Happy Birthday to Dorothy Gutstein, Ella Kessler, Joanne Lutz, Florence Mintz, and Leah Smullan.

Happy Anniversay to Ellen and Stephen Benowitz, Renee and Walter Harrison, Susan Lafer and Nathan, and Susan and Philip Goldman. Many more...

See you Monday for business, socializing, and, as always, delicious refreshments!

Editor: Cheryl Marceau

Typist and Artist (Artist?) - Sylvia Goldman
Mailer - Min Weisman

Our Gift Shoppe will be open Sunday, December 8, at 1 PM for last minute Hanukah gift buying!

PLEASE CHECK LIGHTS, THERMOSTAT, DOOR LOCKS, ETC. WHEN LEAVING SYNAGOGNE.